SAN FRANCISCO
PLANNING DEPARTMENT

April 7, 2008

Ms. Angela Calvillo, Clerk

Board of Supervisors

City and County of San Francisco
City Hall, Room 244

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place
San Francisco, CA 94102

Re: Transmittal of Planning Department Case Number 2008.0205T
Board File Number 08-0232: Medical Cannabis Dispensaries

Dear Ms. Cavillo,

The Planning Commission held a duly noticed public hearing on a proposed Ordinance contained
in the aforementioned Board file on April 3, 3008.

The proposed Ordinance would amend Planning Code Sections 209.3, 790.141, and 890.133, to
extend the time period for Medical Cannabis Dispensaries (“MCDs”) to obtain a final permit by
January 21, 2009.

Environmental Review of the project was completed and a General Rule Exclusion was issued by
the Planning Department on February 26, 2008.

At the April 3" hearing, the Planning Commission adopted Resolution Number 17577 to
recommend that the Board of Supervisors adopt the proposed Ordinance with one
modification: that the Ordinance add language to clarify that Medical Cannabis Dispensaries
cannot locate or be legalized in an RH (Residential, House) or RM (Residential, Mixed) Zoning
Districts.

Please find attached documents relating to the Commission’s action. If you have any questions or
require further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

John Rahaim

Director of Planning
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Planning Commission Resolution Number 17577
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